


22 September 2021 
Name or subject   Page 2 of 2 

PO Box 5730 Port Macquarie NSW 2444 | ABN 37 428 185 226 
Telephone: (02) 6589 8419 | Interpreter Services 13 14 50 | essentialenergy.com.au 

 

2. Feedback from our customers during engagement for our 2019-24 Regulatory Proposal, strongly 
supported bill itemisation. Once customers understood the energy supply chain and the fact that 
distribution network prices are not necessarily mirrored by retailers, there was a strong call for 
retail bills to show a basic breakdown of costs to improve transparency for customers. 

“Many (participants) were not aware, prior to the forum, that Essential Energy were only 
responsible for the poles and wires, so upon hearing this information there was agreement 
that there should be greater transparency on the bills - showing the components and the 
associated cost for each component.  

Some also called for greater transparency on their bill regarding aspects such as how much of 
the energy is generated from alternative sources such as solar.  

“Simplify and streamline the retail billing process - the invoices need to be standardised 
across suppliers, we need to be able to look at the different areas to see where variations 
are.” (Dubbo)  

“Bills should have a breakdown of all costs and we should be told the source of energy (solar, 
hydro, coal generated, etc).” (Goulburn)  

“More transparent bills – seeing exactly who charges what.” (Tamworth)” 4 

 

At a minimum, Essential Energy would, therefore, see merit in the Better Bills Guideline providing a bill 
breakdown of: Generation and Retail costs; Transmission costs; Distribution costs; and Government 
environmental policies and levies. Though it is important to recognise that customers would also like to 
see the breakdown of generation by source.  

Such a breakdown could be shown in either dollars or percentages and could easily be represented 
visually as a fairly small graphic. To help alleviate implementation costs for retailers in the short-term, 
in the interim retailers could use the percentages published in the Australian Energy Market 
Commission’s annual residential electricity price trends report.   

This level of transparency will also add significant value to customers’ ability to shop around and 
compare retailers, to understand and see how different distribution tariffs could impact their bills and 
also decide whether other technologies, such as solar panels or batteries, would be beneficial to their 
circumstances. 

Should you wish to discuss any matter in this letter, please don’t hesitate to call Natalie Lindsay on 
 or by email at  

 

Yours sincerely 

 
Chantelle Bramley 
General Manager Strategy, Regulation and Corporate Affairs 
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